
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

PEACE OFFICERS’ RETIREMENT, ACCIDENT AND DISABILITY SYSTEM 
ORAN PAPE STATE OFFICE BUILDING, DES MOINES, IOWA  50319-0050 

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD AUGUST 19, 2024 
 
The Board of Trustees of the Peace Officers’ Retirement, Accident & Disability System convened on 
August 19, 2024, at 2:03 p.m. Members of the Board present and constituting a quorum were 
Chairman Stephan Bayens, Trustee Robert Conrad, Trustee Roby Smith, and Trustee Marland 
Winter. Members of the Board absent were Trustee Mark Oiler. Others present were POR Legal 
Counsel John Lundquist (AG’s Office, remote), Jina Bresson (TOS), Keith Traylor (TOS), Ed Failor 
(TOS), Xavier Leonard (LSA), Megan Schlesky (Senate Republican Caucus Staff), and Brian 
Guillaume (Iowa House Democrats). DPS staff present were Captain Michael Kober, Director Jim 
Wittenwyler and POR Board Secretary Jasmine Cripps.  
 
Item 1 - Approval of minutes from POR Board meeting held July 15, 2024 
Trustee Conrad made a motion to approve the minutes. Trustee Winter seconded. The motion carried 
by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Item 2 - Application for Service Retirement – Amy Fratzke 
Trooper Amy Fratzke with the Iowa State Patrol applied for service retirement effective August 23rd, 
2024. Trustee Conrad made a motion to approve the application. Trustee Winter seconded. The 
motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Item 3 - Proposed POR Legislation – Marland Winter 
Trustee Marland Winter shared with the board House Study Bill (HSB) 666 which was introduced 
during the 90th General Assembly and died in committee. The board discussed the bill’s deferred 
retirement option plan (DROP). No board action required.  
 
Item 4 – Open Forum 
POR Board Secretary Jasmine Cripps notified the board that POR’s contract for actuary consulting 
services with CavMac is coming due at the end of September with an option to renew for 1-year. The 
renewal will be on the next POR board meeting agenda. 
Trustee Roby Smith wanted to take a moment to welcome Trustee Marland Winter because Trustee 
Roby Smith was not present in person for July’s POR Board of Trustee’s meeting.  
 
 
Next POR Board Meeting -   Monday, September 16th, 2024, at 10:00 a.m. 

             Oran Pape State Office Building; 1st Floor Public Conference Room 
 
Adjournment. Trustee Conrad made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Winter seconded. The 
motion carried by unanimous voice vote. The meeting was adjourned at 2:19 p.m. 
 

Respectfully,        
 

Jasmine Cripps, POR Board Secretary 


